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UPCOMING PROJECT INFORMATION 
TRUMBULL COUNTY ENGINEER PLANS  

RESURFACING ON TRUMBULL AVENUE IN LIBERTY 
TOWNSHIP AND WEST LIBERTY STREET IN 

WEATHERSFIELD TOWNSHIP 
 

PID: 112657 
 
Trumbull County Engineer, Randy Smith, proposes to improve Trumbull Avenue (C.H. 40) in 
Liberty Township and West Liberty Street (C.H. 1103 B) in Weathersfield Township, Trumbull 
County, Ohio. The project proposes to mill and resurface approximately 0.6 miles of Trumbull 
Avenue from Atlanta Avenue to State Route 193 (Belmont Avenue).  Additionally, the project 
proposes to mill, chip seal, and resurface 0.9 miles of West Liberty Street from Salt Springs 
Road to the Girard City Limits.  Additional work includes the replacement of one (1) culvert 
on Trumbull Avenue between Utah Avenue and Belmont Avenue, partial-depth pavement 
repairs, the installation of radar detection at the intersection of West Liberty and Salt Springs 
Road and the application of edge/center/stop lines and other pavement markings throughout 
the newly paved sections of Trumbull Avenue and West Liberty Street.  This $636,000 project 
is scheduled to begin construction in the summer of 2024.   
 
During construction, traffic will be maintained at all times on Trumbull Avenue and West 
Liberty Street, except when it will be necessary to close Trumbull Avenue for a maximum of 
fourteen (14) consecutive days during the replacement of the cross culvert.  The official 
detour for this closure will utilize Belmont Avenue, Gypsy Lane and U.S. Route 422.  
Construction, lane restriction, road closure/detour information will be posted along Trumbull 
Avenue and West Liberty Street and on the Trumbull County Engineer webpage, 
http://engineer.co.trumbull.oh.us, prior to the start of construction activities.  Access shall 
be maintained to all adjacent properties, businesses and intersecting side streets within the 
construction limits for the duration of the project. 
 
While the proposed project will not result in any substantial impacts to environmental 
resources, Trumbull County Engineer, Randy Smith, is seeking any comments the public may 
have regarding the proposed project.  Project-related issues the public may wish to comment 
on include, but are not limited to, the effect of the project on residents, the local economy, 
historic or cultural resources, etc. 
 
Any questions or comments concerning the project should be directed to Mr. Gary W. Shaffer, 
P.E. by October 16, 2024, at the Trumbull County Engineer’s Office, 650 North River Road 
N.W., Warren, Ohio 44483 or 330-675-2640.          

http://engineer.co.trumbull.oh.us/

